




















Remember the burden of proof lies on us who
claim to find rarities.

Thanks to all of you who have taken the time to
submit documentation of SAP sightings to PORC or
written up rare bird sightings for PA Birds.
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The Special Areas Project is exploring the
possibility of setting up long-term monitoring of breeding
birds at some project locations. This would require the
commitment of experienced birders who are familiar
with the identification of all birds that nest in the area.

The SAP is a good starting point for long-term
monitoring. The main SAP effort is in basic inventory of
bird populations and documenting breeding evidence.

The SAP permanent monitoring sites are part of
a Partners In Flight Monitoring and Inventory
Committee agreement. Breeding Bird Surveys (U.S.
Fish and Wildlife Survey road routes) and Breeding Bird
Censuses are very helpful but do not cover much of off-
road Pennsylvania. The PIF Monitoring and Inventory
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Committee feels that point-count surveys are an
appropriate method for monitoring birds at such
locations. The methodology is becoming fairly standard
among monitoring efforts, especially of forest birds. We
are still working out the details of the technique but feel
as if this can be started in the next year. Point counts
are most appropriate where there is a fairly large area of
forest or old field habitat. Several Special Areas are
being conducted where there is sufficient habitat for
such an effort.

Anyone who is interested in participating in the
surveys should contact Doug Gross.

Douglas A. Gross, SAP Coordinator
Susquehanna SES Environmental Laboratory
R.R. I, Box 1795

Berwick, PA 18603

Phone: (717) 542-2191

FAX: (717) 542-1625

E-mail: dgross@planetx.bloomu.edu.



